June 23, 2023 (Updated September 29, 2023)
Nevada Medicaid Web Announcement 3100

Provider Type 55 (Day and Residential Habilitation Services)
Separated into Two Specialties: Specialty 315 for Day Habilitation and
Specialty 316 for Residential Habilitation

Effective June 15, 2023, provider type 55 (Day and Residential Habilitation Services) may begin enrollment for the
two new specialties for PT 55: Specialty 315 for Day Habilitation and Specialty 316 for Residential Habilitation.
This change will ensure that Day Habilitation and Residential Habilitation services are rendered in different
locations per federal requirement. Providers must have a separate National Provider Identifier (NPI) for each
specialty.

While Nevada Medicaid is allowing providers to enroll prior to the provider qualification changes, any current PT
55 provider who would like to continue to be enrolled for Day Habilitation or Residential Habilitation must re-
enroll under one of the two specialties by January 1, 2024, in order to be a qualified provider and avoid issues with
billing. Re-enrollment should be done by logging in to the Provider Web Portal and using the “Revalidate-Update
Provider” link to submit a change/update application. New Provider Enrollment Checklists have been posted for
the two new specialties.



https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/providers/checklist.aspx

